
FROM THE PRINCIPAL – APRIL 2023 

Dear parents/carers, staff and students, 

As the term comes to a close, I would like to thank all the staff at Campbell Primary School for their 
professionalism and efforts educating our students. For the first time, students have engaged in the 
NAPLAN assessment in Term 1 with much success. I would also like to thank the parents and 
community members for their support of our staff and school, and for attending the many events held 
across the term. Finally, I would like to thank all the students for displaying the Campbell values each 
day and for their active engagement in their learning. 

P&C News 

It has been a highly successful term for our P&C. They held their annual AGM and had many parents 
and community members attend, which shows the communities commitment to supporting our 
school. 

Thank you to the P&C outgoing executive members Deborah Boxall and Namita Sood for their hard 
work and commitment in supporting the school and P&C throughout 2022. I would like to welcome the 
following parents to the executive officer positions for 2023: 

President – Amy Cunnold 

Vice President – Kurt Meagher 

Secretary – Claudia Jordan 

Treasurer – Petina Glossop 

The P&C has many upcoming events throughout Term 2 and are always looking for volunteers. Please 
contact the school administration if you are able to donate even an hour of your time at a future event. 

Staffing Term 2 

We will see some staffing changes to our junior classes next term and would like to welcome Miss 
Crystal Chan to our school. Miss Chan will be teaching in LA4 and taking over from Mrs Lowe who will 
commence maternity leave early in the term. Mrs Kumar our Network Officer will also be on maternity 
leave for the remainder of the year. We wish Mrs Kumar and Mrs Lowe all the best for the arrival of 
their new additions. 

Mrs Buckley will join Mrs Gray in teaching our Year 1 class in LA5, Mrs O’Neill will be teaching in LA21 
on Thursdays, and Mrs Cooke on Wednesdays in LA18. 

Holiday Reading Challenge 

To further support our whole school priority of reading we will once again be inviting all students from 
Kindergarten to Year 6 to take part in the Holiday Reading Challenge, more information will be sent 
home with all students this week. This program requires the children to read ten times over the 
holidays and have their record signed by an adult. The children are then asked to return this to school 
in the first week back of Term 2. We look forward to seeing many children returning having read every 
night over the holidays. I also thank parents for your anticipated support in this program. 

ANZAC Day Service Term 2 

Our ANZAC service will be held on Friday 28 April commencing at 9.45am in the undercover area. All 
families and community members are invited to join us. The P&C will be meeting in the Junior Science 
room from 8am to make the wreaths for the service. Please bring any donations of flowers to this 
room from 7.45am on the day. I would like to thank Jesson for their support and donations. 



2022 Annual Report 

Parents are advised and encouraged to read the school’s 2022 Annual Report. This report provides 
information on how the school performed against the Business Plan targets and across all learning 
areas. The report can be viewed on the website Annual Report and Business Plan | Campbell Primary 
School 

School Security over the Break 

Parents are asked to be alert and report any suspicious behaviour within the school to: 

School Watch on 1800 177 777. 

Return to School 

Parents are reminded that Term 2 recommences for students on Wednesday 26 April 2023.  Please 
visit the school website on Campbell Primary School – Canning Vale, Western Australia for information 
on upcoming events in Term 2. 

I would like to wish everyone a safe and happy holiday, and I look forward to seeing you next term. 

Paige Goodsell 

PRINCIPAL 
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